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Hello everyone, 
 
Things are moving along building wise with the 
junior block work now moving quickly and 
attention about to move to the interior of the 
classrooms.  All four are to get new carpet and 
wall coverings, new heat pumps and in the new 
rooms cabinets and some furnishings.   
 
The deck will be extended across the whole block 
and a new deck covering installed.  A path will be 
laid from the junior block to the pool and then the 
area around the block restored.  Finally, the 
temporary road across the back field will be lifted 
and that area restored and of course while all 
that is happening the new classrooms will be 
painted and the roofing completed. 
 
At the same time the installation of the new 
junior playground continues and also the shade 
sails used over the now removed junior 
playground used on the new one. 
 
Whilst we are looking forward to this work being 
completed and the new, modern facilities that this 
provides what we are most looking forward to is 
getting school back to normal, having some space 
to teach and learn and access to the back field 
again will be nice.  Almost there!     
 
Nga mihi, 
Paul Barker. 
 
Head Lice 
Headlice (nits) are a fact of life in schools and the 
warm weather seems to be helping them a bit 
this year. Please take a look at your child from 
time to time and if you spot any headlice please 
treat them promptly.   
 
Dates to Remember 
6/7 March Parent Interviews 
13 March Northland cricket visit 
21 March Whangaroa Primary Swimming  
                     Sports 
25 March BOT Meeting 
29 March Good Friday 

Students of the Week 
Congratulations to Week 4’s Students of the 
Week – Hohepa, Lilly, Serenity, Keesha and Sid. 
Nice work guys!  
 

 
 

Kaeo Rugby Sports Club 
Two muster days have been announced for the 
Kaeo Rugby Sports Club. Anyone interested in 
their child playing either rugby or netball this year 
should attend at least one of either Saturday the 
9th or Saturday the 16th of March between 10am 
and 12pm. For more information contact: 
kaeorugbyclubsecretary@gmail.com     
 
Attendance 
It’s been a good start to the year attendance wise 
but we are noticing that most absences are 
occurring on Mondays.  Its tempting to get a bit 
of ‘Mondayitis’ especially if you have been away 
for the weekend but please don’t make this a 
habit. Mondays are often a key day in setting up 
learning for the rest of the week and children that 
miss Monday can be behind the ‘eight ball’ for the 
rest of the learning week – thank you.   
 
 "Decisions are easy when values are clear." - Roy Disney.  


